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The Honorable Lance Kinzer, Chairperson 

House Committee on Judiciary 

Statehouse, Room 165-W 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Kinzer: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2613 by House Committee on Judiciary 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2613 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2613 would make amendments to the Vital Statistics Act of the Kansas Department 

of Health and Environment (KDHE).  One section of the Act would be designated as Meriden’s 

Law; and a new section would establish the requirements for filing and issuing certificates for 

“births resulting in stillbirths.” The bill would also change the definition of stillbirth from “in 

excess of 350 grams” to “gestational age of which is not less than 20 completed weeks.” 

 

Estimated State Fiscal Effect 

 FY 2014 

SGF 

FY 2014 

All Funds 

FY 2015 

SGF 

FY 2015 

All Funds 

Revenue -- -- -- -- 

Expenditure -- -- -- $40,000 

FTE Pos. -- -- -- -- 

 

 The passage of HB 2613 would create a one-time expenditure for KDHE of $40,000 from 

agency fee funds in FY 2015 to modify the Vital Statistics Integrated Information System.  Any 

fiscal effect associated with HB 2613 is not reflected in The FY 2015 Governor’s Budget Report. 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Jon Hummell, 

 Interim Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Aaron Dunkel, KDHE 


